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SAVE THE DATE

Our next GENERAL MEETING, 
will be Election Night held on 
Tuesday, November 24 at 8pm 
via Zoom.

Simply go to www.zoom.us and click on

“Join Zoom Meeting”
Then enter the following information:
Meeting ID: 820 2809 8684
Password: 999454

Only the first 100 guests will be admitted due to our
account restrictions.

Here are some housekeeping rules:
• All participants will be muted upon entering and will 
remain muted unless they raise their "virtual hand"
• Once the host sees a "virtual hand" raised, the host will 
unmute that participant at the appropriate time after the 
guest speaker is finished.
• Once that participant is finished speaking, the host will 
unmute the next participant with a "virtual hand" raised 
and will mute the former speaker.
• Depending upon the number of participants who have 
questions and wish to speak, it may be that not all 
participants will be able to speak due to time constraints.
• If a participant is not unmuted due to time constraints, 
please email your question to BHCA    
at baysidehillscivic@gmail.com

http://www.zoom.us/
mailto:baysidehillscivic@gmail.com
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• PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE •

Pride; this is going to be the operative word for your November, 
2020 President’s Message. Let’s begin with what has become one 
of our Bayside Hills landmarks, the Jubilee clock on Bell Mall, at the 
crossroads of Bell Boulevard, 214th Street, and 50th Avenue. 
Remember how proud we were on the day of this ceremony back in 
June of 2015? Here’s the Queens Chronicle article vis-à-vis that 
glorious event:

https://www.qchron.com/editions/north/time-marches-on-in-bayside-
hills/article_2076e894-d1f8-562c-b65d-898bad65cb64.html

With the passage of time, water caused the controlling mechanism 
to stop illuminating, and in addition the Bayside Hills lettering 
decals began to peel off. Nevertheless, recently a BHCA Board of 
Director Beautification Committee member, Jack Niedermeyer, 
discovered the clock’s light sensor needed to be replaced. We 
contacted local electricians, R. J. Russo Electric Co., and voilà! the 
clock lights up in all its splendor as soon as darkness arrives. The 
next plan is to soon restore the Bayside Hills lettering in a more 
permanent, more beautiful fashion.

Pride; this New York State Senate Veterans' Hall of Fame was 
created to honor and recognize outstanding veterans from the 
Empire State who have distinguished themselves both in military 
and civilian life. Their meritorious service to our nation deserves the 
special recognition that only a hall of fame can provide, as a fitting 
expression of our gratitude and admiration.

One of this year’s recipients is none other than our Bayside Hills 
Civic Association Vice President, Sebastian D’Agostino, who was 
recently selected as a 2020 Veterans Hall of Fame inductee by 
State Senator John C. Liu. More information vis-à-vis Sebastian’s 
award appears elsewhere.

Pride; BHCA Board members Rita Kashdan and Marianne Downes
for all their years of dedicated service to this organization, who will 
be stepping down this coming January. Both members served on 
our programs committee. Rita made certain refreshments were 
plentiful at all BHCA General Meetings, Board of Directors’ 
Meetings, our outdoor ceremonies, and more recently made major 
contributions to our Beautification Committee, especially with the 
upkeep of our malls on Bell Boulevard and on the avenues. Rita 
was also instrumental in our scholarship awards program 
for deserving neighborhood students. As for Marianne, in addition 

to being a member of our Programs Committee (including BHCA 
Memorial Day Observances) she was in charge of our Merchant 
Discount Program and distributed cards and stickers tirelessly 
either in person or by mail. Needless to say these two Board 
members have been invaluable to our Civic Association and 
community. We thank them for all their service and appreciate their 
offer to continue some of their previous duties, as members of the 
community.

Pride; our relationship with the 111th Precinct. As a matter of fact 
at our next BHCA Zoom General Meeting, November 24th at 8:00 
PM, our featured guests will be our precinct. Our officers will be 
asked to give us their usual police report, plus they will be inviting a 
special speaker to address us on a police matter soon to be 
announced. Over the years the BHCA has appreciated how the 
111th Precinct assisted us at all our outdoor community events, 
namely the annual 9/11 observance, the BHCA Holiday Lighting 
Festival, (this year presented virtually December 13 at 5:00 PM) our 
Spring Festivals, Clean-Up Fests, and our Memorial Day 
Observances. Speaking of pride, seen here are photos of Officer 
John Erdman being awarded “Cop of the Month” at the most recent 
Community Council Meeting at our precinct. For years Officer 
Erdman served as our Community Affairs Officer and it always was 
an honor having him serve our neighborhood. Now he is a 
coordinating officer and we wish him all the best in all his future 
endeavors.

So look for us on Zoom to access our next BHCA General 
Meeting, Tuesday, November 24th, 8:00 PM; then stand by for 
information vis-à-vis our big “Virtual Holiday Lighting 
Festival,” which will be available Sunday, December, 13th at 
5:00 PM on multiple social media outlets.

Wishing everybody a Happy Thanksgiving and finally, considering 
all the turmoil and uneasiness that we’ve been experiencing for 
quite some time, let’s end with this https://youtu.be/0_DxNpW1kHQ

https://www.qchron.com/editions/north/time-marches-on-in-bayside-hills/article_2076e894-d1f8-562c-b65d-898bad65cb64.html
https://youtu.be/0_DxNpW1kHQ
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Dear Community: The following is the slate for the BHCA Officers and Board of Directors for the new 
term to commence January 1, 2021. As we have an uncontested election, Election Chair, Eileen 
Feiner, will cast one vote for the entire slate, which will be seconded, and then voted upon via Zoom 
by all attendees at the November 24th, 2020 General Meeting

2021 Slate- BHCA Officers and Board of Directors:

Officers

President, Michael Feiner
Vice President, Sebastian D'Agostino
Secretary, Jack Niedermeyer
Co-Treasurer, Rich Kashdan
Co-Treasurer, Tom Louizou

Board of Directors

Robert Aufenanger
Sebastian D'Agostino
Eileen Feiner
Michael Feiner
Timothy Furey
Rich Kashdan
Ronald Keil
William Liao
Tom Louizou
Joe Lubomski
Eileen Miller
Jack Niedermeyer
Nicholas Paolucci
Jonathan Rivers
Ronald Tabano

New Board Member Jonathan Rivers: 
I was born in Brooklyn and moved to Bayside in 1965 where I 
was raised on 56th Avenue and attended P.S. 203 as a young 
boy. In my previous career, I was a prosecutor in 3 different 
jurisdictions and 2 different states (New York and California) 
and finished practicing as a White-Collar Criminal Defense 
Attorney/Civil Litigator. As I round out my professional career, 
my goal is to dedicate my last 20 years or so in public service. 
One part of that service is teaching as a Professor of Legal 
Studies/ Criminal Justice at ASA College in Manhattan. The 
other part of my public service is to serve my community.

I recently moved back to New York/Bayside and purchased 
our home in Bayside Hills on March 31 of this year. I love 
Queens and especially adore our neighborhood as one of the 
most desirable places to live within the 5 boroughs. While 
there are always things to improve in any community, I want to 
work for all of us to maintain and improve our neighborhood 
for our children and the next generation of homeowners that 
wish to enjoy our special way of life here in NYC and 
especially in our Bayside Hills community.

My wife, Catherine, our 4 children (Annabella, Alexander, 
Emma, and Jack), and our 2 dogs (Lansky and Fredo) are 
excited to be here and I am here to serve!
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Congratulations BHCA VP

Our sincere thanks and 
appreciation go to Board 
members, Marianne Downes
and Rita Kashdan, who will be 
stepping down in 2021. They 
have worked tirelessly 
throughout the years that they 
have served and will be sorely 
missed. We know they will 
continue to be valued BHCA 
residents, volunteering to 
continue in their current 
endeavors and help out 
wherever they can. We wish 
them only the best.

With Gratitude…

Photos by Rich Kashdan

Our village clock needed a new light sensor and the wiring 
needed to be completely replaced. Thank you to BHCA Board 
member Jack Niedermeyer for assisting in having it repaired.

Bayside Hills’ Jubilee Clock 
Shines Again!
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We are asking the community to kindly refrain from placing 
any branches or debris on our malls. The BHCA works very 
hard to maintain them so that they can be enjoyed by all our 
residents.

Use Caution!

Please place branches and leaves in front of 
your home for sanitation pick-up.

Please be mindful 
when driving or 
walking in our 
neighborhood.
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Community Support During Covid-19
Food Insecurity/ Food Options 

Get Emergency Food NOW
Call 311 Or 866-888-8777 
https://access.nyc.gov/programs/emergency-food-
assistance/

NYC Food Delivery Assistance Form
https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/dsny/contact/services/CO
VID-19FoodAssistance.shtml

Get Food Today NYC DOE program Text “Food” or 
“Comida to 877877
Food banks of NYC Link:  
https://www.foodbanknyc.org

Invisible Hands Deliver (Volunteer Program) 
Tel: 732-639-1579 

Hunger Free America National Hunger Hotline 1-
866-348-6469 
https://www.foodbanknyc.org

#Chefsforamerica
Assembly Member Michael Blakes Office

*Meal Delivery and Pick up Tel: 718-458-5367 
https://wck.org

PANTRY-Queens All Nations Baptist Church
Woodhaven Queens 86-74 80th Street 
Woodhaven, NY Tel: 718-847-4229 
Open 3 Saturdays a month
No need for IDs/ Bring own bag or shopping cart  

Unemployment
Telephone Claim Center Tel: 1-888-209-8124 

COVID Testing 

Testing Sites/ appointment is required 
Call to Schedule an appt. 
Tel: 1-844-NYC-4NYC or 1-844-692-4692 

Counseling Services 

NYC WELL 24/7 Tel: 1-888-692-9355   

COVID- NYS Mental Health Services 
Tel: 1-844-863-9314 to schedule an appointment 

Just One, By Anonymous
One song can spark a moment,
One flower can wake the dream
One tree can start a forest,
One bird can herald spring.
One smile begins a friendship,
One handclasp lifts a soul.
One star can guide a ship at sea,
One word can frame the goal.
One vote can change a nation,
One sunbeam lights a room
One candle wipes out darkness,
One laugh will conquer gloom.
One step must start each journey.
One word must start each prayer.
One hope will raise our spirits,
One touch can show you care.
One voice can speak with wisdom,
One heart can know what’s true,
One life can make a difference,
You see, it’s up to you!

https://access.nyc.gov/programs/emergency-food-assistance/
https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/dsny/contact/services/COVID-19FoodAssistance.shtml
https://www.foodbanknyc.org/
https://www.foodbanknyc.org/
https://wck.org/


• OUR SUPPORTERS • 

Thank you to our local advertisers that support each issue of
the Beacon. Please frequent their businesses.

111 Precinct, Sector C Neighborhood 
Coordination Officers. IF YOU SEE SOMETHING suspicious in your 

neighborhood, SAY SOMETHING.

NCO Anthony Anglisano
Email: Anthony.Anglisano@nypd.org

Mobile: (929) 294-5716

NCO Sean Buchanan
Email: Sean.Buchanan@nypd.org

Mobile: (917) 242-5637
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Thank you to our local advertisers that support each issue of
the Beacon. Please frequent their businesses.
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Please Get On Our E-mail List!
In our ongoing effort to reach out and stay connected, 
please let us know if you have a preferred email 
address to receive our communications. Also, please 
reach out to any new neighbors as well to have them 
furnish us with their email addresses. They can do so 
by contacting baysidehillscivic@gmail.com, as 
always. Thank you so much



• MEMBERSHIP HAS ITS BENEFITS! • 

We continue to work with local merchants to offer them increased consumer traffic and offer 
you discounts on a variety of products/services. Discounts vary by merchant and are subject to 
change without notice. Minimum purchase may be required. Just remember to show your 
BHCA Membership card! Enjoy the savings!

Amy’s Chinese Gourmet
47-46 Bell Boulevard, 718-225-0010
Discount: 5% lunch/ 10% dinner

Bayside Hills Shoe Service
212-01 48th Avenue, 718-423-1606
Discount: 10%

Bell Blvd Pharmacy
47-48 Bell Boulevard, 718-229-2344
Discount: 10%

Blue Water Fish Market
47-35 Bell Boulevard, 718-423-5397
Discount: 10%

Feiner Finds, Interior Decorating
feinerfinds@aol.com, 917-640-9406
Discount: 1 free hour in-home 
consultation and 1 free hour of shopping

Foodtown of Bayside
47-33 Bell Boulevard., 718-224-0544
Discount: 5%

Garden World
46-20 Francis Lewis Boulevard, 718-224-5440
Discount: 10-20% depending on purchase

L’Italiano Trattoria
216-01 Horace Harding Expy., 718-224-2536
Discount: Complimentary cookies and coffee

Mamma’s Pizza & Restaurant
47-40 Bell Boulevard, 718-279-0808
Discount: 8% 

New York Black Belt Center
216-03 Horace Harding Expy., 718-224-0855
Discount: 10% off tuition per month

If you are a business owner who would like to participate and help the 
Bayside Hills community, please contact us at 
baysidehillscivic@gmail.com, we’d love to include you!

Don’t miss out on the benefits of the merchant 
discount program!

Join BHCA!



• MEMBERSHIP DUES • 


